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● 9​​th​​ Grade 107  
● 10​​th​​ Grade 96  
● 11​​th​​ Grade 96  
● 12​​th​​ Grade  107  
● Total= 406 (as of 10/9/18) 

 
 
The September First National Bank Senior-of-the-Month was:  ​​E​​mma Dilley 
 
 
The September WMKR Radio Students-of-the-Month were:   
 
9 - Rachel Holthaus 
 
10 - Addie Deere 
 
11 - Danielle Bieber 
 
12 - Emma Dilley 
 
The September Peoples Bank Athletes-of-the-Month were: 
Sr. - Lizzie Epley 
 
Jr. - Lane Perry 
 
So. - Emma Dorn 
 
Fr. - Colin Paschall 
 
  
We had a successful Parent/Teacher Conference day on October 4​​th​​.​​  ​​Twenty-nine members 
saw 286 parents/guardians​ ​​– an average of about 10 parents per teacher.​ ​​  Fifteen staff 
members saw 10 or more parents, with Mr. Svezia seeing the most parents at 28. 
 
We had six students audition for the Illinois Music Education District 5 festival.  
We were thrilled to find out that all 5 students who auditioned in choir moved on to the next 
round. Brock Schoonover, Lucas Diduit, Elizabeth Rich, Boone Elledge and Reine Ray all moved 
on. In Band, Sarah Lin was accepted for her clarinet audition.  
On November 17th these students will attend an all day festival at EIU where they will work and 
perform and have the possibility of moving onto the All State competition.  
 
The Fall Choir Concert took place on Oct 10th @ 7pm. The program was entitled “All is 
Autumn”. 
 
Here are the current stats for PHS Fall Sports: 
Currently volleyball is 23-7 and 5-0 in the conference.Won the Shelbyville Invite and was 2nd at 
Effingham St. Anthony Invite. 
 
Football is 6-1 and has locked up a playoff spot. 



 
Soccer lost last Friday in the regional - finished 6-15 but were very competitive losing 8 games 
by less than 2 goals. 
 
Boys golf finished last Tuesday at the regional. 
 
Girls golf had 3 girls advance to the sectionals. But none of the three qualified for state. 
 
Cross country has the SCC conference meet on Monday 10-15 
 
 
Homecoming Week took place September 24-29. Court members:  
Freshmen: Rachel Holthaus and Kyle Kuhn 
Sophomore: Shelby Edwards and Lane Czaikowski 
Juniors: Bailey Welburn and Bryce Edmiston 
Seniors: ​Shania Schoonover (QUEEN)​​, Aubrey Beyers, Andrea Ambrose, Jeannine Sweeny, 
Josie Pauley, Brevin Blackwell, Jared Beyers, ​Eli Holman (KING)​​, Jack Armstrong, and Mason 
Mizeur. 
 
The theme this year was “Around the World”. The hallways were decorated to represent 
different countries around the world. Freshman- Moscow, Sophomore- Tokyo, Junior-London, 
Senio- Rio  

 
Dress Up days:  Monday – Jet Lag/PJ Day, Tuesday – Tacky Tourist Day, Wednesday – Twin 
Day, Thursday – Class Color Day , Friday – Orange & Blue Spirit Day/Senior Toga Day.  
 
Student Council students who prepped and decorated for Homecoming: 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
Decor: 

 
Students enjoying the DJ 

 



 
 
 
All seniors attended Career Day at Lake Land College this year. According to the 
coordinator, Mrs. Patton- ​The annual Career Day at Lake Land College is an exciting 
day for seniors in Central Illinois.  Around 20 schools are invited to attend this event. 
Lake Land offers a variety of sessions that students pre-select ahead of the visit. These 
sessions focus on different career focuses and opportunities that students will find while 
attending Lake Land.  Many colleges set up tables at the college fair that is also held 
that day, so even if seniors are not planning on attending Lake Land, they still have an 
opportunity to talk to other schools and military branches.  We pre-ordered Jimmy 
John's for lunch on this day (as opposed to eating in the crowded cafeteria), which 
expedited the lunch process and ensured that all students were able to have lunch.  On 
the way home, several students told me that they really enjoyed the day and learned a 
lot about different areas that they were interested in exploring after high school.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

School Shield Update: Attached is a Flyer that the School Shield program is sending out 
to local law enforcement to get them interested in signing up for the training. This flyer is 

only for law enforcement--not public.Training has been scheduled for Feb 4-8. 


